





BLAXHALL PARISH COUNCIL 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD VIRTUALLY ON
WEDNESDAY 5TH MAY 2021 AT 7:00PM VIA ZOOM
The Chairman of the Parish Council Cllr Graham Bowles welcomed all whom had attended

Present:    
Cllr Graham Bowles (Chairman)









Cllr Mark Oakley


Cllr Karen Baker



     
Cllr Shane Pictor


Cllr Ray Herring



Cllr Jonathan Cutting


Cllr Maggie Jennings 
In attendance:  Joanne Peters – Parish Clerk, County Cllr Andrew Reid.  There were 9 members of the public in attendance.
1. TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Joyce Iszard (Garthwaite Trust), Margaret Grenham,

Ken Anderson (Blaxhall Ship Inn), and Tiffany Pollock.
2. TO APPROVE THE DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 8TH MAY 2019
Approval for the draft minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 8th May 2019 was Proposed by Cllr Oakley, Seconded by Cllr Jennings. All in Favour.
3. REPORT FORM SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCILLOR ANDREW REID

County Cllr Reid gave a verbal report.  (Copy of his report had been circulated to all members prior to the meeting).  The Chairman thanked County Cllr Reid for his report.  (Full copy of report attached to the minutes).

REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR RAY HERRING

District Cllr Herring gave a verbal report.  The Chairman thanked District Cllr Herring for his report. 

VILLAGE HALL/PLAYING FIELD COMMITTEE 

Cllr Bowles (Chairman) reported the Committee continued to maintain the Village Hall to a high standard and advised the hall had been monitored throughout the lockdown period.  He confirmed that subject to funding being received the play area would be replaced with new equipment.  A member of the public asked would the Village Hall still be used for a Polling Station.  The Chairman confirmed yes the Village Hall would still be used.

ALLOTMENT COMMITTEE REPORT

Sophie gave a verbal report and confirmed that all plots were being cultivated at Mill Common 


and they were in good condition.  She reported that all plots apart from 1 were full at Stone 

   
Common and this site was in a fair condition but there were some plots that were not being 


cultivated.  She reported on the Allotment Committee’s financial status and confirmed their only 

expense was insurance and manure.  Sophie recommended the Committee numbers were reduced to 3.  It was agreed the Allotment Committee could be reduced to 3 members and finally she reported no meetings had been held in 2020 due to COVID.
      The Chairman raised concerns regarding the lack of communication from BCOS in respect of 

      the ownership of Stone Common.

      The Chairman thanked Sophie for her report.


BLAXHALL COMMONS & OPEN SPACES CHARITABLE TRUST REPORT
      A verbal report was given by Andrew Derrick.  (Full copy of report attached to the minutes).      

      The Chairman thanked Andrew Derrick for his report.  A member of the public made enquires 

      regarding the transfer of the ownership of Stone Common and asked what land was being 

      transferred to which Andrew Derrick provided clarification
      SWT REPORT

      Ben Calvesbert gave a verbal report.  (Copy of this report had been circulated to all 
      Councillors and attached to the minutes).  The Chairman thanked Ben Calvesbert for his report.

BLAXHALL ARCHIVE GROUP REPORT
      Apologies had been received from Rod West.  No written report had been submitted.

GARTHWAITE CHARITY REPORT
      Apologies had been received from Joyce Iszard.  A written report had been submitted to which 
      the Clerk provided details.


TREE WARDEN’S REPORT

Apologies had been received from Margaret Grenham.  A written report had been submitted.  

              (Full copy of the report attached to the minutes)

BLAXHALL YOUTH HOSTEL REPORT

Not present – No written report had been received.


PCC REPORT
      A verbal report was given by Miranda Barclay.  The Chairman thanked Miranda for her report.

BLAXHALL SHIP INN REPORT
Apologies had been received from Ken Anderson.  A written report had been submitted as follows:-
We can confirm we successful reopened on the 12th April complying with the current legislation of outside drinking and eating only, with table service. Currently we are open mid day to 9pm daily. Our 3 outside sheltered hospitality areas are proceeding at pace. A couple of dates have been booked for outside music, 2nd May John Ward and 31st May Ant McAndrew. We are looking forward to being able to allowing customers into the pub again on the 17th May.

Prior to closing a huge thank you to all those that have already visited us, and a huge welcome awaits those yet to do so.

The Chairman confirmed he had now completed the erection of an undercover shelter at the Ship Inn.

BLAXHALL & TUNSTALL GOOD NEIGHBOURS SCHEME

Apologies had been received from Tiffany Pollock.  The Parish Clerk reported that Tiffany had contacted her and unfortunately this scheme had failed to get of the ground.  A member of the public advised the PCC would be very happy to assist Tiffany in getting this scheme started.  The Chairman recommended the PCC should contact Tiffany direct.
4.
OPEN PUBLIC FORUM

      A member of the public thanked the Chairman for the assistance him and Naomi had given with 
     the Xmas Carol Concert.  The Chairman thanked the member of the public for co-ordinating this 

     very enjoyable event.

     A member of the public asked was the current Tree Warden standing down.  The Chairman 

    Council that followed this meeting.

     A member of BCOS advised if the Tree Warden had difficulty in preparing reports for meetings 

     they would be willing to assist and offered to report on the tree work as part of their report at 

     regular council meetings.

     A member of the public offered thanks to the current Tree Warden for all her hard work.


The Chairman thanked all representatives for their reports and comments and there being no further questions or discussion closed the meeting at 8:10pm
Signed:  ...........................................  Chairman 
        Dated:   …......................................................

